EBENEZER CHILDREN'S MINISTRY



P.O. BOX 1681, MBALE, TEL: 0778685162

Email: <u>ebenezerchildmin@gmail.com</u>

APPRECIATION

Dear our beloved sponsors, donors, and friends.

We welcome you all to the New Year 2024; we thank the almighty God who has brought us this far and for the continuous provisions. Through your generosity a lot has happened - our children received a steady food supply, have been spiritually mentored, received better education, and their health has improved dramatically. Your generosity has furthered our mission.

We would like to extend our heartfelt appreciation to the donors for all the support.

DIRECTORS REMARKS:

As the festive season envelops us in its warmth and joy, we reflect on the incredible journey we've undertaken together this year, We extend our deepest gratitude to each one of you, the partners, Donors, Friends and well wishes for your commitment, passion, and boundless spirit.

As we celebrate this special season, let us not only revel in the joy of the holidays but also take a moment to cherish the bonds we've forged, the lives we've touched, and the positive change we've championed together. Our collective efforts have not only shaped Ebenezer children's ministry but have left an indelible mark on the future of the children we serve.

It is my prayer that we continue to carry the spirit of giving into the New Year, continuing to empower and uplift those around us.



DIRECTOR PASTOR GEORGE AND HIS FAMILY

ACHIEVEMENTS FOR THE YEAR:

The ministry registered some achievements as listed below;

With the help of HGI, the ministry all the school dues were paid successful. This included boarding high school and Ebenezer School.

With the help of Hope grafted in Ebenezer children's ministry got new sponsors for our kids more so under cost sharing sponsorship program.

I would like to note that Primary seven national exams and ordinal and advanced exams were successful. We recognize the fact that the Uganda National Examination Board has not yet released the out results of the exam, but were successfully conducted

We were also able to organize a graduation celebration of Top class students courtesy our partner friends and well wishers.

We also were blessed to have our partners and friends from Hope grafted in, Man up and Go and This Is Hope visits our dear children.

We also purchased new water tank, by the help of Man up and Go which has been very helpful as water storage is concern.

Our Ebenezer children were blessed with 40 new bibles which has been helpful as spiritual life is concern this was from Hope grafted in

Strong metallic poles in church were constructed by the help of Cindy and her team that visited.

We successfully launched our new children's program called let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them.

We also organized a Christmas party for our Ebenezer Home Kids, church kids and those from the community. This also attracted hundreds of children.

PROGRAM UPDATES:

HOME

Here at Ebenezer Children's Ministry, our utmost goal and joy is to create an environment where young people can truly understand and embrace the unconditional love of Christ. We want them to know that God can be their ever-present Father who cares for them beyond what they could ever deserve!

It's crucial for young people to have this foundational knowledge, and it's even more powerful when they witness adults who live out this truth in their everyday lives. Our dedicated teachers and leaders at Ebenezer exemplify this in numerous ways, serving as role models for these young minds. Their commitment to living out their faith is inspiring and sets the stage for transformation in our community.

We are filled with hope as we see the impact of Christ's love spreading throughout our community. It may take time for a massive transformation to occur, but the seeds have been planted, and God is growing it according to His perfect will.

CHRISTOPHER AND WILBERFORCE WITH DIRECTOR

EBENEZER BIG BOYS WITH MADAM

Christmas party

Christmas is the most wonderful time of the year as we celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ. It's during this time of the year when people share love, with your support; we managed to organize a party for our children. We had over 1500 children who attended the celebration from Ebenezer Home, Ebenezer church and community and all were very excited and full of enthusiasm for the celebration. Most of them it was the first of its kind to celebrate on new clothes and shoes.



CHILDREN DURING CHRISTMAS PARTY

EDUCATION

Our children completed their 2023 academic year while, Most all had excellent performance and they got promoted to other classes. We believe that with help of their class teachers and social worker's school visits, they will continue to keep the better grades even in their new classes

With much pleasure, we thank you for making sure that our children are kept at school. Education is one of the best ways of fighting ignorance which is rampant in our community.

We are pleased to let you know that Ronald completed his 2 years mechanic and driving Course.

Scovia completed here 1 year course in Tailoring this is a big achievement to our origination.

We have Shanati going to her second semester in the nursing course at Kampala International University and we also have Muhammed who will be joining his university in May.

Once again we had 08 kids who sat there primary seven and 05 who sat there senior four.9



VISITING TEAM FROM HOPE GRAFTED IN

STRATEGIES FOR 2024

Home Strategy

Purchase of scholastic materials, shoes and clothes for the orphans and the needy, it is estimated to cost 620 dollars for term one, 300 dollars for term two and 300 dollars for term three. **Total 1220 dollars**

Conduct Tour for children in the home, estimated to cost **USD 417**

Organize Christmas party for 2000 kids estimated to cost around **USD 2500**

Medication strategies:

Enhance medication for the orphans and needy estimated to cost USD 1000 year.

Farming Strategies:

Hire land to plant our own maize that will help supplement on the food we purchase. Estimated **600 dollars.**

Increase of vegetable planting helps to fight malnutrition among the children estimated to cost **USD 300**.

School Strategies

Construction

- New Girls dormitory at Ebenezer School. Will create more space for our boarding kids.
- We have already started up with the construction and it is half way which accommodates 40 girls. Estimated amount to complete **3000 dollars**

- Complete the renovation of the Nursery section. It requires plastering and painting of the building. Estimated Cost 1000 dollars..
- Purchase of a motorcycle for use in areas which are out of reach by a car, in the course
 of looking for orphans and needy, estimated to cost **USD 1700**
- Construction of Simple staff quarters which will accommodate 3 staff, the staff quarters will help to reduce rental expenses. It is estimated to cost **USD 2000**.
- Graduation Party for top class estimated to cost USD 300
- The Ministry is planning to conduct a graduation party for top class (Primary Seven Candidates who are currently sitting their exam). The party attracts a cost of **USD 200**

Spiritual Strategy

Plan to conduct, Let the little children come to me .

Children's gathering every month aimed at disciplining young kids, fellowshipping with the, doing bible study, storytelling and having a meal.

We plan this to be conducted after every two months. Estimated amount **416.6 dollars per activity.**

Purchase 100 Bibles for the new converts, believers and children at Ebenezer Church. **Estimated 1000 USD**

Conduct school ministry

We plan to move in 20 schools for both Primary and Secondary. Estimated budget is **1200 dollars.**

Conduct children's ministry

We plan to purchase, print and photocopy the children's curriculum and Sunday school curriculum to help in getting useful information to targeted groups Estimated cost is **500 dollars.**

Visiting of the elderly in our community. Estimated budget is 600 dollars.

Pr George and Sylvia construction for their home,

We have started up with the construction of our permanent home and so far we have gone half way we still pray and request for the balance of **9000 dollars** to have the home completed we plan to have it done by June of 2024.

Thank you.

PR. GEORGE KOOLI